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From	the	Principal:	
	

Dear Parents and families, 

As the busy term is flying by, I am grateful to our students who remain focused 

and are constantly engaged in meaningful learning each and every day. 
 

 

Fac�on Carnival 

Wow – what a day! I con�nue to be impressed by the students of Scaddan PS. 

Their ability to give their personal best, display outstanding sportsmanship,      

cooperate with students of all ages and compete and give their all, was very    

rewarding as an educator. Scaddan’s Core Values are certainly at the ‘core’ of 

everything our students do.  

Winning Fac�on—Dempster 

Senior Champion — Oliver 

Junior Champion — Bridie 
 

 

A huge thanks you to all our parents and community helpers - judges, starters, 

marshals, cooks, morning tea providers, shade set ups, scorers…the list goes on! 

Many thanks to you all – without you, the day just would not be possible. 

Par�cular thanks to our Gardeners, Mr & Mrs Bailye and Mr Lomax, who          

prepared our oval and tracks, the oval was in perfect condi�on.  

Also, a huge thanks to Mrs Tracey Berry and certainly made her dedica�on in     

ensuring every minute detail was thought through and fully prepared, certainly 

made the day flow so smoothly. 
 

We now all look forward to the Interschool Carnival – here at Scaddan on Friday 

6 April. 
 

 

Interschool Lunch Orders 

Don’t forget that Parents, guardians, carers, teachers and other spectators are 

welcome to order lunch too. 

 

• Please return order forms (FORM ONLY) to the school by Monday 19 

March 2018.   

• EFT payments must be made by the Wednesday 21 March to Scaddan P&C 

Associa�on. BSB: 036150 Acc: 205495. When making payments please        

reference your family name/school. 

 

If you are unable to make EFT payments please contact Aneka Marshman, P&C 

Treasurer on 0488760057. 
 

 

Important	Dates	
 

WEDNESDAY  21 MARCH 

School Council Mee�ng 

@ 8am 
 

THURSDAY 22 MARCH 

GRIP Leadership  

Year 5/6 students 

 

FRIDAY 23 MARCH 

P&C Mee�ng @ 1pm 

 

THURSDAY 29 MARCH 

P&C Mee�ng @ 11am 

 

THURSDAY 29 MARCH 

Junior Assembly @ 1pm 

 

FRIDAY 30 MARCH 

Good Friday—Public 

Holiday 

 

MONDAY 2 APRIL 

Easter Monday—Public 

Holiday 

 

FRIDAY 6 APRIL 

Interschool Athle�cs  

Carnival @ Scaddan     

Primary School  

~~~~    ~~~~    ~~~~    



~~~~    ~~~~    ~~~~    

School Council 

Our school council will meet for the first �me tomorrow morning at 8am. I am really looking forward to 

mee�ng the full council and seDng some long term goals for the School Council of Scaddan PS for 2018. 
 

Student Forum – GRIP Leadership  

On Thursday the Student Forum will be heading into Esperance to take part in the annual GRIP           

Leadership Conference.  The conference will provide our student leaders with the opportunity to develop 

and hone leadership skills and ‘network’ with student leaders from around the Esperance region. 
 

 

Gardener Glen Lomax – Re�rement 

This Friday 23 March Mr Glen Lomax will work his last day at Scaddan PS. Mr Lomax has decided to re�re 

and spend his days in a more leisurely fashion. We would sincerely like to thank him for his �me as one of 

our gardeners at Scaddan PS since 2011. This Friday from 12.30pm we will hold an informal aHernoon tea 

to say thank you and good bye to Mr Lomax. All parents and families are welcome to aIend at 12.30pm, 

prior to the P & C mee�ng commencing at 1.00pm. 
 

 

Interim Parent Interviews - Tuesday 10 April 

At Scaddan Primary School, we monitor and assess individual student achievement in order to provide 

parents and caregivers with feedback about their child’s progress. We use a range of methods to           

regularly report on student achievement; including formal, informal, wriIen and oral reports. Our clear 

and consistent repor�ng prac�ces aim to create a two-way partnership between the school and home to 

improve the educa�onal outcomes for each student.   

As such, we have allocated Tuesday 10 April, the final Tuesday of term, for  teachers to meet with         

parents, discuss progress and improvement areas for each student. 

We will send home a separate note to arrange interviews �mes. 
 

 

Staff Professional Learning  

Just like students, staff also need to keep learning. Keeping abreast of current teaching prac�ce and      

being able to con�nue to provide your children with the most up to date pedagogy (theory and prac�ce 

of teaching) is vital. 

Yesterday aHernoon Miss Shoobert went into Esperance and spent some �me with teachers from the  

district and staff from the South East Metro Language Development Centre, where they learned more 

about ‘Decoding Phonological and Phonemic Awareness Skills’. 

On Monday 27 both Miss Shoobert and Mrs Rooney will be spending the aHernoon with Esperance      

Primary’s Numeracy Specialist teacher, Amber Lewington. They will be honing their skills in Planning, 

Teaching, Assessment and Repor�ng in Mathema�cs. 

Last week I was in Perth as part of my role with the WA Primary Principals’ Associa�on. As the Esperance 

Chapter Chairperson, I represent and support Principals and Deputy Principals in the wider Esperance  

region. Last week’s two day mee�ng we discussed a myriad of current topics and issues such as Statewide 

educa�onal chapter issues; Special Needs in Educa�on; Student Engagement; ongoing Professional   

Learning across the state offered  by the associa�on;  Principal Health and Wellbeing, and Working with 

families to keep students safe online.  

 

Kind regards, 
 

 

 

Ross Tamlin 

Principal 
20 March 2018 

 



 

WHO	HAS	RECEIVED	A	VALUES	TOKEN	THIS	FORTNIGHT?	

VALUES	STAR	

Lucy	

 

 

 

 

 

“For always looking for ways to help others in and out 

of the classroom.” 

 

BIRTHDAY	WISHES	

March 

 

Liam Norwood — 31st  

 

Voluntary Contribu�ons and Charges 

We are now collec�ng Voluntary Contribu�ons and Charges. Endorsed by the School Council and provided 

to all parents at the end of last year, these payments greatly assist in the provision and planning of a range 

of ac�vi�es for your children. Please make cheques payable to Scaddan Primary School or directly deposit 

into the school  account (details provided on the 2018 Voluntary Contribu�ons and Charges sheet). If you 

need any more informa�on do not hesitate to contact  Mrs Berry in the office.  













 Regular Activities 

Crafty Critters:  An informal craft group who meet every Thursday morning at 10am at Esperance 
Community Arts Space to work on individual or community projects, Morning tea included. Beginners 
welcome, no cost, some materials and needles/ hooks provided. Gold coin Donation. 
 
Esperance Bay of Isles Embroidery Club: Meet on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of the Month, 9am-
12noon at the Cannery Arts Centre Music Room. Contact 9071 3599 or ad-
min@canneryartscentre.com.au for information about meeting times and days. 
 
Esperance Brass Band: Rehearsal every Thursday night (during school terms), 7:30pm - 9:30pm. 
Esperance Basketball Stadium (the door prior to entry into the stadium), Greater Sports Ground.  Any 
new or interested members are welcome.  For further information contact Julie Fetherston ph 0438 
839 352 or email fetherstons@bigpond.com 
 
Esperance Drumming Group:  Esperance Community Arts Space, 67 Dempster Street. Everyone 
welcome. Drums and percussion instruments supplied or bring your own. For more information call 
Meredith Waters on 0488090934 or email andmerf@wn.com.au. Find the Esperance Drumming 
Group on FACEBOOK. 
 
Esperance Patchwork Club: Meet every Thursday, February through to November, 9am - 
12noon  at the Seniors Citizens, Meeting Room. Contact Jean Reimers for more information. Ph 9071 
1898. 
 
Esperance Photographers Club: Club Meetings, 3rd Monday of every month, The Cannery Art 
Room, 7pm. For more information contact Julie Wylie on 9076 1215 or email esperancephotogra-
phersclub@gmail.com. Find the Esperance Photographer’s Club on FACEBOOK and Twitter and look 
out for their new blog site! 
 
Esperance Pottery Club: Open to all the community for pottery activities 11am – 4pm, Thursday & 
Saturday. Cannery Arts Centre. For more information email esperancepotteryclub@gmail.com 
 
Esperance Scrabble Club: Meetings every Saturday, 1pm - 4pm. Esperance Senior Citizens Centre, 
Forrest Street. 
 
Esperance Ukulele Group: Join the worldwide ukulele revolution!  Wednesdays, 6pm, Esperance 
Senior Citizens Centre, Forrest Street. For more information find us on FACEBOOK or see http://
groups.yahoo.com/group/UKEsperance Email: ukesperance@yahoo.com Ph: 0417 090 793. 
 
Forage Kitchen Garden:  Open Day Thursdays 3.30 - 5.30pm.  Everyone welcome to have a chat or 
to get involved. Cannery Arts Centre. 
 
Just Dance Esperance: Latin, Ballroom and New Vogue. Beginners and dancers of all ages wel-
come! No partner required. $5 per person.  Latin dance styles every Monday from 7pm-8.45pm, 
RAOB Hall (behind the Bijou Theatre on Dempster Street). This is a friendly group of dancers who 
enjoy helping others learn and have fun at the same time. For more information contact Viv on 0427 
014 691 or Miguel and Angela 0477 972 918. 
 
Liteforms: Firetwirling.  Contact Joe Young for updates on 043 878 8492. 
 
 

MARCH 

Arts in Esperance  
Subscribe to our monthly newsletter to find out what arts events are coming up in Esperance WA. 

  



No Lights, No Lycra: Self expression dance in the dark! Thursdays, 7.15pm, Innerspace Gallery,     
Cannery Arts Centre. $5 Entry. Bring water to drink and wear comfortable clothes. Ages 14 and over. 
Alcohol & drug free event.   For information see No Lights No Lycra Esperance Facebook page. 
 
Old Time / New Vogue Ballroom Dancing: 8:00 PM - 10:30 PM Friday nights @ RAOB - Williams St 
(behind Bijou theatre) Singles & Couples / Beginners - All welcome $5pp (supper included) Enquiries - 
Viv 0427014691. 
 
Recherche Writers:  Meetings 1st Saturday of the month, 10am. Masonic Village Hall. For further      
information contact Lesley Higson ph: 9071 5764 or email ljhigson@bigpond.net.au 
 
Sing Australia:  A fun 2 hours of singing from 7.30pm, in a relaxed environment with group                 
accompanist and conductor $6 per night. Non members welcome to join in and have a go, no                         
experience necessary.  Every Wednesday at Esperance Aged Care, Activity Room, 4 Randall Street. 
Contact details: www.singaustalia.com 
   
Time2Dance: Swing Dance Classes. Tuesdays from 6.15pm to 7.45pm, $10 per person at the              
Esperance Community Art Space, 67 Dempster Street.  
  
Other local arts groups include Esperance Spinners Club, Esperance Hobby Painters, After Dark 
Quilters, Port Patchers, Esperance CWA Craft Group,  Esperance Bay Boot Scooters, Fiona Ryan 
Dance Academy and  Dance Devotion.   

For more information, contact Esperance Community Arts (9072 1158 or                                              
admin@esperancecommunityarts.org.au). 
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